

OLMC Newsletter

Term 2 Week 11 June 27th 2024

Principal's Message

principal@olmcsunbury.catholic.edu.au 53 Macedon Street , Sunbury 3429

Dear Parents,

As we approach the last day of term, we reflect on a term filled with growth, learning, and community spirit. This term has been particularly special, as our students have demonstrated resilience, kindness, and a strong commitment to their studies and faith. Our students have excelled in various subjects, showing remarkable progress and enthusiasm for learning. This has been reflected in our student reports and I thank the parents who took the time to meet with their child's teacher this week.

We have celebrated our faith through Mass and whole school prayer. The Year 6s received the Sacrament of Confirmation and the Year 4s have begun their preparation to receive Eucharist for the first time next term. From the vibrant Discovery Expo to the energetic Cross Country and Interschool sports round robin, our students have enjoyed a wide range of activities that have helped them discover new talents and build lasting friendships.

I would like to extend my deepest gratitude to the teachers and staff for their unwavering dedication and hard work. Their commitment to providing a nurturing and stimulating environment is the cornerstone of our school's success. We also thank the parents and for their continuous support and involvement in school activities. As we look forward to the break, I encourage our students to enjoy this time with their families, rest, and recharge. For those taking holidays, we wish you safe travels. Let us all return refreshed and ready to embark on another exciting term of learning and growth.

We have a number of staff changes for next semester:

- Hayley Penno will be the full time teacher in 3/4H
- We welcome Maree Shields to the OLMC community. Maree will replace Evelyn (who is on long service leave in semester 2) in year 5 and will teacher the class Monday to Wednesday. On Thursdays and Fridays she will teach Performing Arts.
- Honor McCarthy will teach Auslan on Tuesdays and Wednesdays and will be in 5MP on Fridays.
- Kerry Champness is also taking long service leave and will be away for the first 5 weeks of term 3. She will be replaced by Teresa Thompson during this time.

It is with great sadness that we learnt of the passing of Rita Rocco and Christine's father this week. Please keep the family in your prayers.

Happy birthday to everyone whose special day is this week or over the holidays:



Peiggy Boland Victoria Scerri Tristan DeBrincat Maggie McClafferty

Naomi Harrison Indiana Sellwood Jacob Cunsolo Chad McMahon

Maddison Nott Hayley Gargalicano Matthew Mikhail Sam Preston

Let us end the term with a prayer:

Heavenly Father, we thank You for the blessings of this term. We ask for Your guidance and protection over the holidays. May our time be filled with joy, rest, and love. Help us to return ready to continue our journey of learning and faith. Amen.

Wishing everyone a joyful and restful holiday!

Warm regards,

Julie





Prep B	Robert Hodge	For his creativity when designing his dog obstacle course during our Lego excursion. So much thought went into each element of the design and he was able to identify the motion of 'push' and 'pull' within his design.		
Prep R	Amreen Kahlon	For working independently to design and create a tower for Rapunzel with an escape plan. Amreen was able to confidently talk about her creation.		
1/2BR	Jack Stevens	For showing consistency and determination when learning his spelling words. Jack you have moved up to green words. We are so proud of you. Keep up the good work!		
1/2AZ	Alex Soouyla Silivaai	For working so hard to make connections in his learning. Alex did such a wonderf job jumping in to have a go at writing independently, and then reflected on his work to edit and revise. We are so proud of you, Alex!		
1/2R	Olivia Barrett	For using the disposition of determination by working on her reading skills and staying focused when working with Mr. Tom. Congratulations Olivia, keep up the great work!		
3/4CT	Aaliyah Abou-Eid	For her kindness and care for her classmate. Aaliyah is a true friend to all and she is always willing to help anyone who needs help. Aaliyah, what a wonderful model of the 3 R's you are!		
3/4D	Mason Clements	Mason has really developed a positive attitude to his learning and really wants to learn. Mason has made a fantastic improvement in both reading and writing. M son you are a legend.		
3/4 G	Ilana Malas	You demonstrated impressive maturity and confidence when presenting at the Discovery Expo to families and other students. You were an outstanding role morel to the younger students by showing patience, organisation and modelling a positive attitude towards learning. Congratulations Ilana!		
5MP	Olivia	For being an active and insightful participant in the Social Stencil project. Your of tributions, self reflection and willingness to work with different peers has been wonderful to see. Well done Olivia.		
5SB	Milla Udorovic For using the disposition of self-motivation to present interesting information the endangered mammal ili pika to her class.			
6C	Ellora Clements	In recognition of your determination and self-motivation to improve in all areas of your work. Keep up the strong focus and growth mindset		
6FP	Hanano Marshall	For demonstrating the learning disposition of 'Risk Taking'. She is trying new things and working outside her comfort zone in order to improve. Amazing effort Hanano!		

Student Recognition Award Recipients



PTFA News

We had some wonderful events this term.... Our Mum's Night Out was a huge success along with our first ever BAKE STALL. Thank you once again to our parent helpers. These events couldn't go ahead without you. PTFA involves alot of organisation and we appreciate any help we can get. If you'd like to help with anything at all, please email me @ ptfa@olmcsunbury.catholic.edu.au.

A parent helper form will be sent out early in Term 3.



FRIDAY JULY 19th OMLC Feast Day

FRIDAY AUGUST 2nd

Pyjama Day

FRIDAY AUGUST 23rd (TBC)

Father's Day Stall

FRIDAY AUGUST 30th

Father's Day Celebration

WEDNESDAY SEPTEMBER 18th

Tony's Pies Delivery





28th June Term 2 ends at 1:30pm

Report Student Absences

absent@olmcsunbury.catholic.edu.au





We are pleased to advise that OLMC now has **Centrepay** available for fee payments.

If you have a Centrelink account you can set up a deduction for School fees by one of the following ways:

*via your Centrelink online account via MyGov

*using the Express Plus Centrelink mobile app

*by contacting the Agency

The minimum Deduction amount for Centrepay is \$10.

For further information, please contact Melissa Bonavia at the School Office.

Term 1:

Start: Monday 29th January

Finish: Thursday 28th March (1:30pm finish)

(Easter March 29- April 1)

Term 2:

Start: Monday 15th April

Finish: Friday 28th June (1:30pm finish)

Term 3:

2024 TERM DATES

Start: Monday 15th July

Finish: Friday 20th September (1:30pm finish)

Term 4:

Start: Monday 7th October

Finish: Tuesday 17th December (1:30pm finish)

OLMC BELL TIMES

8.50am First bell/move to class

11.00-11.30am Recess time

1.30pm **Eating time**

1.40 - 2.20pm Lunch time

3.15pm End of school day



Our Lady of Mount Carmel Canteen Roster Term 3 2024

19 th July	Kelly Xerri Nikki Munslow Natalie Xerri	16 th August	Nicole Petrie Lucy Evans Shanie Duhau
26 th July	Erin Thompson Irene Wishart Michelle Shalders	23 rd August	Emma Clements Mel O'Neil Travis Mckay
2 nd August	No Canteen	30 th August	Tracy Kilkenny Chris O'Neill Danni Bekker
9 th August	Jess Pedder Danni Wadden Sohani Douglas	6 th September	Nat Grant Hedley Duhua Danni Spiteri
		13 th September	Jazz Stevens Nikki Munslow Vacancy

Thank you for volunteering to help in the canteen, it would be impossible without you. Please arrive at the canteen at 10.00am your assistance will be required until around 2.00pm. If you have long hair please tie it up and remember to sign in at the office with your current WWC.

If you are unable to attend your rostered day please SMS Sylvana on 0412429600 as soon as possible so a replacement can be arranged.

I look forward to seeing you all.

Sylvana Doricic

Please see below the holiday trading hours for the Uniform Shop:

Last Day of trade for term 2 – 28th June Friday 12th July - 10am-2pm

Normal trading hours resume from Monday 15th July





OFFICIAL UNIFORM SUPPLIER TO **OUR LADY OF MOUNT CARMEL PRIMARY SCHOOL**

PRICE LIST VALID TO 30™ JUNE 2024

Uniform	Sizing	Price	
Pullover - Bottle	55-75	\$80.50	
	80+	\$83.95	
White short sleeve shirt Classic	29-42	\$34.95	
White short sleeve shirt Tailored	4-20	\$34.95	
White long sleeve shirt Classic	29-42	\$37.95	
White long sleeve shirt Tailored	4-20	\$37.95	
Academic Trouser - Navy TROUS134	4-18	\$42.95	
Tailored slacks - Navy Wool Blend	4-16	\$66.00	
Academic Shorts - Navy SHT-230	4-16	\$29.95	
Tailored Shorts - Navy Wool Blend	4-14	\$55.50	
Dress - Green/white check	4-18	\$49.50	
Tunic - Green check	4-18	\$65.00	
Short sleeve polo top – Bottle/Gold	4-14 & XS-2XL	\$29.00	
Long sleeve polo top - Bottle/Gold	4-14 & XS-2XL	\$32.00	
Sport Shorts - Bottle	4-18	\$25.50	
Skort - Bottle	4-16	\$27.00	
Track pant with cuff - Bottle	4-16	\$31.95	
Track pant straight leg- Bottle	4-16	\$31.95	
Softshell Jacket - Bottle	4-14 & XS-M	\$69.95	
Qtr Zip Top	4-14 & XS-2XL	\$59.95	
Rugby top – Bottle/Gold	4-14 & XS-2XL	\$70.00	
Bucket Hat - Bottle/Gold w logo	XS, S, M, L	\$15.50	
Legionnaires Hat - Bottle w logo	The second secon	\$15.50	
Slouch Hat - Bottle w logo	XS, S, M, L	\$15.50	
Beanie - OLMC Pom Pom	OSFA	\$24.95	
Backpack with logo		\$58.95	
Library Folio - Bottle		\$12.95	
Art Smock - Bottle or Navy		\$23.00	
Ankle Socks – 2Pk		\$14.95	
Knee Hi socks - Navy		\$10.50	
Cotton Tights - Navy	1111	From	
		\$23.95	

Uniform is available from the Salesian College Sunbury campus Uniform Shop

Salesian College Uniform Shop Trading Hours:

Monday 8.00am - 12.00pm 8.00am - 12.00pm Wednesday

9.00am - 12.00pm and 1.00pm - 5.00pm 9740 4831 Friday

Ph:

All prices are subject to change without notice

HAVE YOU SEEN THE OLMC RECYCLING CENTRE?

IT'S LOCATED IN THE SCHOOL OFFICE FOYER.

WE ARE NO LONGER COLLECTING BREAD TAGS

BUT ARE STILL COLLECTING OLD PENS AND TEXTAS,
USED BATTERIES, ANY ORAL WASTE PACKAGING AND MEDICINE
BLISTER PACKS.

Lets do our bit and help save the planet—it's easy, just collect these items and drop them in at our Recycling bins









Community News



KIDS SEWING WORKSHOPS

Fabric Bunting

What: School holiday fun! Sewing workshops for primary school aged

children (10+years) using our sewing machines.

Monday 1st July 2024, choose from 10am or 1pm session.

BYO funky fabric or choose from our pre loved stash. 2 hr workshops, small groups. Places limited so book now!

Where: SNH 531 Elizabeth Drive Sunbury

Cost: \$15 per workshop (byo fabric or use our stash)

Bookings: Book and pay now via our website www.sunburyhouse.com.au

For enquiries call us on 9740 6978 during office hours



sunburyhouse.com.au (9740 6978









Here at Salesian College Sunbury we are proud of our relationship with Our Lady of Mount Carmel. We work together to provide a quality Catholic education to the young people of Sunbury and surrounds. We celebrate life and faith, prepare students to contribute positively, and provide opportunities to achieve excellence.

TO PARENTS OF STUDENTS CURRENTLY IN GRADE 5

We would love to see you as part of our Salesian family. Did you know that now is the time to apply for a place at Salesian College Sunbury in Year 7 2026? Applications are being accepted and close on Friday 16 August 2024.

<u>Visit our website, or click here to apply.</u> The online application form can be started, saved, and completed at any time. I invite you to visit our College website for all other inferentials.

Our website also features a $\underline{\text{virtual tour}}$ where you can explore what makes us so unique and 'A Home that Welcomes'.

First round interviews for Year 7 2026 places will be conducted in early September 2024 and offers will go out on Friday 18 October, with acceptances due Friday 8 November 2024. An interview booking link will be supplied to all applicants soon after the closing date.

If you require further information, please contact our College Registrar (03 9744 0000 - option 4).

Mark Brockhus Principal - Salesian College Sunbury



MEET & GREET

